MINUTES OF THE AUXILIARY MEETING   

February 21, 2011
In attendance:
Beverly 
Zeny
Norma
Amy
Ching
Jennifer
Florita
Audrey
 

The meeting was presided by Beverly de Leon, the Auxiliary President
 

Agenda:
 

THE INDUCTION BALL on March 5, 2011
 

Invitations had been sent by Jennifer to the members of the APPPA.  Pledges for ads were also received.  Those who wish to buy space for ADs, please contact Amy.
 

Amy Ballecer is in charged of the printing of the program as well as the program content.
 

If anyone is interested in volunteering to help at the registration table, selling of raffles, and the like, please contact Ching Enciso and ask if more volunteers are needed.  As of this writing, the following had volunteered to help:
 

Ching 
Amy 
Zenny
 

Hotel contract and arrangements will be finalized by Beverly de Leon.
 

There will be no auction this year, instead, there will be a raffle which will be sold at $5.00 for 6 tickets.  Each Auxiliary member is requested to please bring a wrapped gift, a minimum worth of $15.00.  These will be the gifts that will be raffled off.  The proceeds of the raffle will go to the Auxiliary fund.
 

Children are welcome to come with their parents.  It had been indicated that it would be easier for those members who have children to attend the Induction Ball if they could take their children along with them.  The ticket for each child will be $15.00 and their food will be ordered from the children's menu.  We are looking forward to have as many members attend this event and hope that by welcoming children to join us, it would make it possible for the members with children to join us.  In some past affairs when children were allowed to come, hotel staff had complained that there were children who were left unattended running on hallways and opening doors to other party facilities.  We kindly request those who wish to bring their children with them to please make sure that your children are properly seated and not left unsupervised to roam around the hotel facility and also to please admonish the children that the Induction Ball is an adult affair, and behavior like running through and around the dance floor and around the room is not allowed.  
 

Jennifer Sebastian is requesting parents of the children who are attending the Induction Ball to contact her so that she can get those who are interested in participating in a choral group for the children to practice singing 1 patriotic song which will be done during dinner.  This will be the only performance allowed during the Induction Ball so that there will be more time allocated for the welcome speech by the out-going president , the incoming president's response and the Induction of the Officers.  Most of the APPPA members as well as those who invite guests who are not members of the APPPA would much rather that they and their guests are given more time to enjoy dancing.  That is why we are giving time limits for the speeches and we are forgoing any special performances by members or their children.  
 

Since our program for the Induction Ball will not include any special performances, the Auxiliary plans to include a "Talent Show" segment during the "Honoring Of Graduates" dinner at the end of the school year.  This would be the most appropriate event to high-light our children and grandchildren's talents which is always enjoyed by the attending members as well as the honored graduates.  
 

The "Filipino Night" that the Auxiliary volunteers to give at The Wellness Community will be on April 15.  The Auxiliary members are requested to donate any amount they wish to give towards the expense for the catered Filipino food for our guests at The Wellness Community.  Please plan to attend.  Information will be sent to everyone regarding time, etc., after plans are finalized for this event.  
 

Florita D. Campbell
(Scribe)
